MINUTES OF THE
COMMISSIONERS'™ COURT
SPECTAL MEETING - AUGUST 7, 2014

On the 7th day of August, 2014, there was a Special Meeting of the
Commissioner’ Court held in the Commissioners’ Court, Rockport,
Aransas County, Texas, with the following members present: C. H.
“Burt” Mills, Jr., County Judge; Jack Chaney, Commissioner, Precinct
1; Leslie “Bubba” Casterline, Commissioner, Precinct 2; Charles Smith,
Commissioner, Precinct 3; Betty Stiles, Commissioner, Precinct 4; and
Peggy L. Friebele, County Clerk.

Other County Officers present were Richard Bianchi, County Attorney;
Bill Mills, Sheriff; James Jackson, Director of Environmental Health;
Pam Heard, District Clerk; and Lezlie Kirk, County Auditor.

The Meeting was convened at 9:00 a.m. at which time a gquorum was
declared by County Judge Mills, WHEREUPON, the following proceedings
were had and done to wit:

ITEMS FOR DELIBERATION AND/OR ACTION

ARANSAS COUNTY EMERGENCY MEDICAL SERVICES

Judge Mills stated Commissioner Smith had brought up some interesting
facts regarding this contract. Commissioner Smith stated the entities
had decided to do individual contracts. Michael Saski with Allegiance
replied the County wanted its own contract. Smith stated the County
did want its own separate contract. Smith stated some adjustments
needed to be made regarding the “donut hole” and Lamar. Smith stated
62% of the 2013 calls occurred in the “donut hole” which is property
that has not been annexed by the City of Rockport but is bounded on
three sides by the City. He stated the County wants a fair rate and
“one size does not fit all.” There was a question on additional
response time; Allegiance stated they have additional costs to respond
to outlying areas. Smith stated in computing the calls they are
charging an extra hour for every five calls and their numbers do not
make sense. Smith also stated the County has never been in a budget
constraint when it comes to emergency services. Allegiance stated the
mileage is based on national standards.

Commissioner Chaney asked Mr. Saski if they had made any inquiries to
Port Lavaca to handle response on the North side of the County if
Copano Causeway Bridge is closed. Saski replied “no.” Chaney also
stated he is worried the price will go up every year because of
increase in gasoline prices.

County Attorney Bianchi stated the 3% increase is negotiated every
year.

Commissioner Casterline asked if they had finalized a location for
housing their ambulances. They had not. He suggested they put an
ambulance at the Lamar Fire Station in the event the bridge is closed

and wanted this to be in their contract.










